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MONDAY, FEBRUARY 14

FSA Flea Market. 10 a.m. - 5 p.m. Stony Brook Union Bi-Level. Call 632-6514.

I-CON Student Group Meeting. 6 p.m Every Week. Student Union Room 216. .
For more information call 632-6045.

Prepared Childbirth Classes. 7:30-9:30 p.m. Preregistration Required. University
Hospital. For more information call 444-2729. '

Stony Brook News Monday 6 p.m. WUSB 90.1 FM
TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 15

Earth Action Board. 8 p.m. Every Week. First floor meeting room, in Roth Quad
Cafeteria. All welcome. For more information call Dawn at 632-2880.

NYPIRG General Intrest Meeting 1 p.fn. Union Ballroom. For more information
call Gina Kim at 632-6457.

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 16
Percussion Plus. A Concert featuring 20th century classics and new works for
percussion and mixed ensembles. 8 p.m. Free Admission. Staller Center Recital

Hall. For more information call the Music Department at 632-7330

“South African Mail-Messdge from Inside.” Stony Brook Union Art Gallery.

Phi Alpha Delta Pre-Law Fraternity First meeting of the semester. 8:30 p.m., ‘
“Student Union Room 231.

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 17
FSA Flea Market. 10 a.m. - 5 p.m. Stony Brook Union Bi-Level. Call 632-6514.
The ‘M.F.A Show 1994. Noon - 4 p.m. University Art Gallery, Staller Center for the
A FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 18 |

Student Art Exhibition. David Allen 11 a.m. - 4 p.m. Everyday through February 18.
Library Gallery. »

“Asian Arts Festival” Stony Brook Union Art Gallery
SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 19

Italian Sy)nphony Orchestra of Bergamo. Guest Soloist Sergei Babayan Pianist. 8
p.m. Tickets $22/20 Stailer Center Main Stage. >

The M.F.A. Show 1994 Recéption. 6:30 - 8 p.m. University Art Gallery, Staller
Center for the Arts. For more information call 632-7240.

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 20

Begining of National Engineers Week

Michael’s Hairstylists':
A Full Service Salon

Michael, An Award winning Stylist, Offers
Personalized Service At An Affordable Price.

No appointment Necessary

Tues-Sat 9 am -6pm
After 6, By Appointment

' N Y Ample Parking In Rear

10% OFF with valid SUNY 1.D.

81 West Main Street
Smithtown, NY 11787
265-2740




USSA Targets Higher Education Cuts

By Robyn A. Sauer
Statesman Managing Editor

In reaction to President Bill Clinton
submitting the annual budget to the nation,
which included a $38 million cut to higher
education, the United States Student
Association is conducting an Action Plan
with the hopes to sway the countty’s leaders.

Clinton’s budget, released last week,
called for the elimination of funding for
two programs. “Clinton completely cut all
funding forboth the State Incentive Grant
(SSIG) and the Perkins loan program,”
said Stephanie Bloomingdale, the field
director of USSA.

The Perkins loan program
administered $173 million last year at the
lowest interest rates, at five percent, to
students with “exceptional” financial need.
The loans given out by the individual
campuses aided 724,000 students in the
1994 fiscal year. In the same academic
year, 1994-95, $145 million was provided
in the SSIG program, in which the federal
government matched each dollar the states
distributed to grant funds.

Clinton, on the other hand, increased
the funding for the Pell Grant program by
raising the maximum amount of the grant,
although this proposed level is no higher
then what it was two years ago. “In fiscal
year 1994, almost 4,000,000 students
received a Pell Grant,” said Bloomingdale.
“President Clinton’s request would allow
the maximum Pell grant to increase from
$2,300 to $2,400 per year. The maximum
Pell Grant in fiscal year 1992 was $2,400
and was cut to $2,300 in fiscal year 1993

and 1994”7 USSA President Tchiyuka
Comelius does not think this is satisfactory.
“President Clinton is just playing catch up
by increasing the Pell Grant maximum by
$100 which, incidentally, was the maximum
in FY92,” he said. “Merely playing catch
up will not successfully move our country
into the 21st Century. We need real
investment and real commitment to higher
education, not just lip service.”

USSA, which represents 3.5 million
students, is the largest and oldest national
student organization and is the only group
of this kind located in Washington D.C.
According to Adam Turner, Stony Brook’s
USSA representative, USSA tracks and
lobbies for federal legislation and policy
and works with the education and social
justice organizations and students in order
to work for the students it represents.

Starting today, USSA has launched a
two week Action Plan entitled, “Recut the
Pie - 1% More for Education.” In the
proposed budget Clinton has allocated 1.8%
of the Federal Budget to education and
USSA is asking for another percent to up
the portion to 2.8%. According to Turner,
the students are launching this campaign
urging elected officials to vote against
education cuts. He plans for this to be a big
success foreveryoneinvolved. “The ‘recut
the pie - 1% more for education’ campaign
will not only educate our elected officials,
but also educate our fellow students and
‘comrmunity about why education must be a
top budget priority,” Turner said.

Representatives of USSA showed a
disappointment over the faith they put in

Clinton. “Highereducationis aninvestment
in tomorrow,” said USSA Vice President
Stephanie Arellano. “Education is our best
defense against the social and economic
ills that plague our streets every day. We
thought President Clinton understood this.
I guess we were wrong.” Turner said that
Clinton promised a lot in this campaign,
but is now focused on health care reform
which has left everything else in a lower

priority standing. “He [Clinton] overlooked

educationandeducationis the key to turning
this country around,” he said.

Their actions stems from questions of
the seriousness of these actions concerning

students today and this country’s future
“President

among the leaders in USSA.
Clinton has not made higher education a
priority. Sure the maximum Pell grantaward
is up by $100, and that is commendable, but
it doesn’t mean much when both SSIG and
the Perkins loan programs are both

completely ‘slashed,” said Cornelius.

“Clinton is robbing Peter to pay Paul, and
students arenobetter offthan before.” Turner
agreed that this plan is not looking at the
whole picture. “You have to put one foot in
front of the other to get anywhere and we are
not getting anywhere,” he said. “The reason
why we aren’tis because ourelected officials
refuse tovote toincrease theeducationbudget
in the United States and until they do we are
not getting anywhere is this country. People
are still going to be uneducated, out of work,
and living in poor conditions.”

Turner did not blame only the President

‘in the problems that students are facing

financially. “Until our representatives start

realizing that you have to investin tomorrow
by educating today, I don’t think things will
change for students for the better,” he said.

Tumer also feels that this proposed
budget will detrimental to Stony Brook
because a large number of Stony Brook
students receive financial aid. “This is ali
evidentinthe factthat SUNY at Stony Brook
is experiencing layoffs, cut backs, and
increasing fees,” he said. Therefore Turner
plans toreach atleast4,000 students over the
next two weeks and requesting that they
send in the prepnnted postcards to elected
officials,

Turner has expressed encoumgement
for everyone in the university community to
get involved and work towards the goal of
increasing the funds for higher education.
“We can’t win this battle alone. We must
involve large numbers of diverse students,
but we must also involve Stony Brook’s
faculty, administration, community
organizations, and city councils,” he said. “I
amrequesting that PresidentMarburger fully
support USSA’s ‘Recut the Pie - 1% more
for education’ campaign. With this, I'm
calling on the president of this university for
an official letter of support that can be sent
along with the postcards from the 1% more .
campaign to our Senators, Representatives,
and President Clinton.”

Through this'campaign, USSA hopes,
according to Turner that, “the
Representatives, Senators, and the President,
when the time comes to vote on issues that
pertain to the federal budget concerning
students, will choose to vote to make
education more accessible for all students.”

Chandler Square o 106 Main Street, Port Jefferson anlage 928-3395
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Just Calling It As T See It

Looking back at last Monday’s University Senate
meeting I'm not sure why I was expecting anything
different this time. Perhaps it was due to the pleasant letter
from Dr. Egon Neuburger, the newly elected President,

~ which welcomed myself as the new Editor-in-chief to

come to the senate meetings. Perhaps it was because Ihad
not been to these senate meetings in more than a year and
had forgotten how truly horrible they are. Whatever the
reasons, this meeting was no different from the countless
others I and other University, ,
community members have [
struggled through.

There was  one
interesting occurrence at this
meeting. Ihad the pleasure of
hearing Director of Marine F
Science Research Center Dr. | .
Jerry Schubel, and USB L
Presidential hopeful, speak

“about how Stony Brook was coming in the- Middle States

Accreditation Process, a ten year self study of sorts.

I was really looking forward to listening to Schubel
fortworeasons. First,Ihave heard nothing but good things
about him from people around campus. Everyone who has
mentioned him to me has said how much Schubel cares
about Stony Brook, has done so much for the University,
and is one of the largest “money moochers” for the
University. Secondly, I was interested in hearing about
this report because I thought that it might show that the
University is trying to take itseif seriously and engage in
some self improvement. .

Well, I was in for two major disappointments. Let’s
start with Schubel: finally a man that makes University
President Jack Marburger look good. At least when
Marburger speaks it's obvious that he is saying nothing
and that he doesn’t want to take a stand on anything.
Schubel does nothave this problem. He said alot, and was
very clear with his pro PC/Multiculturalism stance.
Within Schubel speaking for five minutes I found myself
looking around for a shovel —I was drowning. I was so
disappointed that this man whom I had heard so many
positive things about could go on for as long as he did
spewing PC nothingness. ’

The content of Schubel’s PC nothingness came out
while he was giving his Middle States Accreditation
report. His whole report seemed like a gigantic

backslapping episode for Stony Brook.. USB is so greatin
this way and in that way...Yeah Right. When was the last
time this man went and sat in on a class here? Schubel

~ 97DInnerCourt
- Stony Brook Village Center

- 751-5437
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made references to the great improvements in the social
life on campus! I, as a student, only hear other students
complaining how there is nothing to do on or near campus.
Oh, and by the way, from the students I have spoken to, not
$0 many are so gung-ho about this new Student Activities
Center idea. Most people agree that the whole project has
not been thought out well! All one has todois look athow
they -are building it: Taking an old, decrepit building,
gutting it out and trying to put on anew fancy finish. What
acrock! Itwouldhave
been cheaper and
better looking if the
school knockeddown
the old building and
built a new one.
Schubel of
course has the answer
to this problem: make
Port Jefferson “the

7 College Town.” Give me a break! Stony Brook and

Setauket as acommunity had rejected this rabid collection
of social misfits and losers making this community we call

- our school, so now Schubel and a few other misanthropes

are hell bent on plaguing Port Jefferson with USB. These
people should simply face up to the facts and leave USB
the isolated bed pan it is. Why would Port Jefferson want

to be “the College Town?” Soall of the youths this school

has recruited can go and pillage our local communities the
way they did their home towns? If this is what Port
Jefferson wanted then why don’t they justopen up a state
penitentiary down by the harbor?

This brings me to my next point: Schubel mentioned
several times that SUSB has been plighted by our
undergraduate education for some time and how these
series of self studies have suggested ways of changing
things. Schubel gave the typical spiel about improving the
quality of education here at Stony Brook. Well L have one
question: How is the school going to improve the quality
of undergraduate education and undergraduate students
while still embracing Multiculturalism? The facts speak
for themselves: If you target those inner city to fill racial
quotas you’re not going to get the brightest. 'mnot being
a racist, although I know that is what I'll be called..I'm
simply calling it the way I see it.

If USB is truly interested in becoming an intellectual
powerhouse we have to drop this ridiculous charade of
Multiculturalism. Schubel made it clear that he and the
University have no intention of withdrawing their support

of this PC crap. in fact Schubel openly said that one of the -
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main goals coming out of the ten year self study report was
to hire 10% more women and minority professors by the
year 1999. Again, the facts are fairly clear.. Inmy opinion,
there are not so many QUALIFIED minorities out there to
fill those academic lines... and why would a qualified
person want to come out here to Stony Brook where the
students don’t care, the administration abuses the faculty
and we have the highest crime rate of any school in the
SUNY system! Why Jerry? :

P.S.

For the first time during my five years as a student
here at Stony Brook I would like to give a thumbs up to
Marburger. Atthe University Senate meeting last week he
gave signs of having some balls after all. Marburger
rebuked Joel Rosenthal for “lying and spreading complete
mistruths” in regards to USB going Division I athletics.
Thanks and it’s about time, Jack!

Carol Pisano, C€.
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Quesuons arise about NYPIRG

By Fred Peters

Special to Statesman

(This article is reprinted with the
permission of the Spheric Newspaper which
is published out of Hunter College and
distributed among all of the CUNY schools.
These are facts and opinions researched by
their staff and not necessarily that of
Statesman). ,

Ifyou take classes ata public university,
then you’ve defiantly seen people doing
work for political corporations called Public
Interest Research Groups or PIRGs.

In New York State, this is known as
NYPIRG;inNew Jersey, itiscalled NJPIRG,
Inc.,etc. They’re usually on campus campus
campaigning, with petitions about some
environmental or political issue. You
probably don’t think twice about these nice
people— who they are, what theiragendais,
or how they’re funded.

Therefore, most students neverdiscover
that they themselves are paying for this
benevolent humanitarian service.

“What?” you say. “I never gave those
people adime!” Sorry to tell you, but when
youregistered for classes, a few doilars were
taken from you and handed straight to your
local PIRG.

They didn’t ask you for the money and
they didn’ttell you that they took it. Butlock
at your bursar’s receipt. Under the tuition
charge there is a fee typically labeled
“Activity Fee.” These fees go to fund your
student governments, clubs and publications
such as the one you are reading.

But the Public Interest Reseasch empire
has a special deal with American universities
whereby they get a chunk of that money —
typically, three dollars per unJdergraduate.
this arrangement includes many CUNY and
SUNY schools.

The booty adds up to miltions.-

PIRG offices are run by professional
paid “Project Coordinators,” who supervise
teams of volunteer students working out of
devotion to social causes.

While none of this activity is illegal per
se, closer examination of the national PIRG
apparatus reveals a horrifying display of
unethical conduct—bordering dangerously
close to outright criminal behavior.

Millions of dollars collected at the
beginning of each semester by PIRGs are
sent to central state-wide offices. Nobody
Spheric has spoken to would adequately
explain what becomes of the cash after it is
siphoned. The investigation of this mystery
‘has been ongoing for five years to date.

PIRGers tell us the money is spent on
research and political lobbying for consumer
andenvironmental issues. NYPIRG Inc. has
repeatedly evaded attempts to see any official
bookkeeping indicating how much money is
spent on-endeavors.

The PIRGs do a great job pubhcleng
their “findings” — they’ve regularly made

national TV and are quoted in the New York ~

Times nearly every week. Claims that their
“findings” influence legislation give the air
of a prestigious research outfit.

Trouble is, it’s all hooey. PIRG
“research,” NYPIRG, Inc, in particylar , has
been repeatedly exposed as bogus.

- Undocumented claims and data deliberately

misinterpreted form a curious political
" movement that few are able to grasp.[see

accompanying column “Research It Ain’t”]

Activism pays
A Public Interest Research Group works
like a magician’s hat, making public funds
ostensibly earmarked. for awareness
disappear. Income always exceeds
expenditures, and questions conceming this
are always craftily sidetracked.

For instance in New York State,
1991 NYPIRG,Inc.took in $4.1 million (so
called student “contributions” amounted to
$914,592; some $2.6 million was raised in
door-to-door . campaigns, and income was
earned on investments). As a non-profit
organization, NYPIRG, Inc. is required to
report theirbudget to the state and the general
public, but this account is deceivingly
sketchy.

The report does, however, disclose that
half of NYPIRG, Inc.’s income is spent on
salaries and benefits. Surprising, considering
that nearly all their student workers are
volunteers. A majority of their workers
‘work on commission or for near-minimum
wage. NYPIRG Inc.’s Executive Director,
Jay Halfon, refuses todisclose his ownsalary.
According to an article in the New York
Newsday, NYPIRG, Inc.’s full-time staff
numbers only 46 employees. The figures
indicate large salaries for NYPIRG’s upper
echelon.

' Where’s the action?

Itis unclear how much PIRGs spend on
lobbying or how effective their lobbying is.
NYPIRG, Inc.’s propaganda includes an
impressive listof “legislative victories”; they

-take credit for the passing of more than 100

pieces of legislation. Itdoesn’t take a Ph.D.
in political science to see that there is no way
to verify such claims,

Write a letter to any public official and
express your point on a bill being discussed.
If you say the bill should be passed and it
passes, you too can claim a “legislative
victory” It will only cost you 26 cents. Then
try asking us for $4 million for the favor; we
always appreciate a good laugh.

While we may not know just what the
PIRGers are doing in the outside world, we
can easily tell what, apart from taking our
money, they fail to do on our campuses. The
SUNY New Paltz campus is awash with

dioxin, while the university denies thehazards
posed to 1,000 students living in the |

contaminated dormitories. 'What is ouj
environmentalistcorporation NYPIRGdoing
about this? Nothing.

They claimtobe fighting lead poisoning
while students, including their own
volunteers, work, in offices poisoned wit
lead :paint and asbestos. Somehow our
Universities slip by City and State health
regulations, and for some reason
NYPIRG,Inc. alwayslooks the other way. Is
this the kind of representation deserved by
the people whose wallets supply nearly one-
quarter of their income?

U.S. Constitution vs. the PIRGs

Students who try to make the PIRGs
accountable for the money they milk soon
find themselves facing staffs of slick,
experienced lawyers backed by funds galore.
Nonetheless, important legal battles against
the PIRGs have been fought and won.

Attimes, students who had wokenupto
the PIRG scam were particularly infuriated
to discover that they were being counted as
members of these organizations. The
rationale behind that ploy was that these
individuals had not asked for a “refund” of
the “membership dues” they had
unknowingly paid with. their mandatory
student fees.

InNewJersey, the Third Circuit Federal
Court of Appeals ruled that NJPIRG, Inc. is
no longer allowed to funnel money away

_from the campuses where it was collected.

A similar verdict was reached in New
York State (Federal Courtof Appeals, second
circuit.) Feeling that the First amendment
guaranteed them the right to decide whether

‘or not to belong to a political organization

and pay “membership dues,” students at
SUNY Albany sued NYPIRG Inc. The

court ruled that NYPIRG, Inc. must spend
every dollar taken from SUNY Albany on
that campus.

These victories having set a precedent,
similar lawsuits originating on the other
SUNY and CUNY campuses would be very
likely to win, but the suits would have to be
made by individual students from those
campuses. Knowing how difficultitis fora
working student to take the time out for a

truly good cause, the PIRGers have not let -

their Albany setback lead them to change
theirways, butcontinue to practice parasitism
atthe restof the campuses afflicted with their
presence.
Crushing Student Activism

~Public Interest research Groups take
student activity money through quasi-
legislations known as campus referenda.
And the only way to cut these PIRGs from
the endless cascade of money is by running
new referenda during student elections.

Referenda are items appearing on the
bottom of general election ballots which
concern the allocation of money and are
answered by a “Yes” or a “No.” Hundreds
of students signatures must first be gathered
for the referendum to appear on the election
ballot. Then, at the election, more students
must vote “Yes” on the referendum than
vote “No” for it to become a policy of the
school.

In the City University of New York,
attempts to run anti-NYPIRG referenda
were made at York and Lehman Colleges
in the late seventies, at Hunter College in
1991 and at Brooklyn College several years
from 1986 to 1993.

Standard PIRG practice of considering
all “donors”(i.e. registered students) to be
“members” creates a false impression of
large active ranks of people in mutual
alliance. This illusion of widespread
awareness and activism is used to generate
animpression that most students ona given
campus are ardent PIRG supporters.

In each instance, NYPIRG, Inc.
responded to the referendum attempts with
massive and expensive propaganda
campaigns. The campuses were smothered
with leaflets and posters — all financed
with student money from throughout the
state.

Non-student PIRGers swarmed the
campuses, interrupting classes and vurging
students not to allow the referendum
question to appear on the ballot. At Hunter
and Brooklyn Coileges in the early 1990’s,
the students who had taken time form their
classes and jobs to fight NYPIRG, Inc.
found that the validity of their arguments
and the veracity of their information were
no match for the sheer volume of
propaganda paid for with thousands of
their own dollars.

At York College, the students
triumphed. Onthe West Coast, CALPIRG,
Inc. in its most blatantly anti-democrati¢
mode. The case of Brooklyn College in
1989 shows NYPTRG Inc, in its most
blatantly anti-democratic mode. in that
year, students succeeded on passing a
referendum to make the mandatory fee
voluntary.. Even before- the election,
NYPTRG, Inc.’s lawyers appealed to the

SEE NYPIRG PAGE 6
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ASSOCIATION
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IS NOW ACCEPTING
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THE FOLLOWING POSITIONS:

Chief Engineer
Chief Editor
News Director
Campus News Producer
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Digital Ad Producer
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- - Assignment Editor

- Training Director

- Research Director
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Questjons Arise
Over NYPIRG

NYPIRG FROM PAGE 5

CUNY Board of Trustees ion an attempt to

block the vote. Senior Counsel Michael D..

Solomon came to their aid, informing the
college that CUNY by-laws “have the status
of an opinion poll.”

Did the Trustees then listen to the
“poll”when it clearly showed BC students
opposed being robbed and drafted as
NYPIRG, Inc supporters? If youhave toask
that question, you aren’t familiar with the
CUNY Trustees. Rather than even discuss
the referendum’s result, they completely
ignoredit. They rationalized that NYPIRG,
Inc. claimed to have seen a students vote
twice and the polls close five minutes early
on one of the election nights.

If the PIRGers, as they claim, want to
foster student involvement in grass-roots
democracy, why do they fight us tooth and
nail when we try and gain control of our own
money and political representation? If they
are on the side of democracy, why did they
ignore the mandate of the BC students and
resort to lawyerism and bureaucratic allies
to keep their nest egg at Brooklyn?

Tight with CUNY bosses

Particularly contemptuous to CUNY

students is NYPIRG, Inc.’s complete
ignoring of the two political issues thathave
concerned us most over the last year —
Chancellor W. A. Reynolds’ proposal to
consolidate CUNY and her College
Preparatory Initiative (CPI). When
Chancellor Reynolds proposed slashing
departments and courses at our colleges, we
leamed itfromthe New York Times, notfrom
the Trusteesand certainly not from NYPIRG,
Inc. It was the CUNY Student Union and
the student governments and student media
thattook thew initiative ininformingcitizens
ofthis threat, and organized protests, petitions
and forums.

When we most desperately needed a
highly organized, powerful, well-funded
advocate organization, NYPIRG, Inc. turned
a cold shoulder. The people who in 1991
had taped anti-referendum leaflets to every
desk and bulletin board at Hunter College
didn’t print a word about the proposal or the
CPI(whichwill raise the academic admission
requirements of CUNY to a level higher

_ than the average of New York City public

high school provides.) -
NYPIRG, Inc.’sabsolute refusal tofight
the Chancellor demands that we examine its

. relationship with the administrators who

runouruniversity. NYPIRG, Inc.istheonly
organization receiving student activity
money that does not have to account for
every dollar.

* All other organizations (which,
invariably, are run by students) must file
forms with their college’s Business Office
for each expenditure. Everyone else must

" file proposed budgets at the beginning of the

academic yearand getapproval. Then more
forms must be filed if they want to spend
anything differently than originally outlined.

NYPIRG, Inc.,onthe otherhand, scoops
up the money, takes it off-campus, and no

other questions are ever asked. An
examination of CUNY by-laws reveals a
number of special provisions in which
NYPIRG, Inc. is mentioned by name.
Obviously an organization with suchacozy
relationship with the administrative power
structure has no business rocking the boat.

How entrenched is NYPIRG, Inc. in
the CUNY administration? Let us draw
your attention to Vice Chancellor Jay
Hershenson. Hershenson was one of the
founding members of NYPIRG, Inc. and
helped appoint their first Executive Member,
and, as he told Spheric, is “damn proud of
it.”

Well, Jay, you should be proud; you're
very slick.

Imagine administering a public
university. youknow many of your students
are minorities. You know that that means
rallies, protests, political action on the part
of people with little to lose and much to gain.
What would be the best way to contain this
threat? how could you best prevent political
awareness from focusing on you?

Institutionalize it.

Create an organization that purports to
betotally left-wing and dedicated to fighting
forstudent’srights. See that they get funded
very well. They will always divert students’
attention away from you.

Don’t take our word for it

If you remain unconvinced, contact
Spheric and we’ll be delighted to send you
copies of any of the documentation these
articles are based on. But better yet, go to
your local campus PIRG chapter and ask
these questions:

1)Where does the money go?
2)Where is the research?

They willnot giveyouastraightanswer.
NYPIRG, Inc. has established a pattern of
avoiding public debate and inquiries. Instead,
they resort-to personally attacking their
critics. Theycannotstand uptoquestioning.

if you do choose to question a PIRGer

“be prepared for alot of slippery double-talk.

Be firm, be persistent, don’t go way without
asatisfactory Answer. ask them where your
money has gone -— You may even be so
bold as to request it back (if your school has
arefund policy). They will probably make
you fill out a form stating, among other
things, that you disagree with what PIRG
represents. Atthatpointyoucancountonye
olde “The check’s in the mail.” And if they
tell you something that contradicts anything
'said here, make them put it in writing and
:send us a copy. Spheric would also be
interested on any PIRG misadventures
readers may have had.

Editor’s note: In early October 1993 ,
this. article was personally presented to
NYPIRG, Inc. Executive Director Jay Halfon
with a request for a written rebuttal or
opposing viewpoint to be run in these pages
on the principle of equal time. He promised
a rebuttal to-the arguments made in this
article, and answers to all the questions
posed here, including a breakdown of
NYPIRG, Inc. salaries. Wearestill awamng
Mr. Halfon’s response.
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Ed1tor1a1 -

Students Snowballed Agam

Tufts University, UMass-
Lowell, and the University at Stony
Brook - whatdo theseinstitutions
of higher learning have in
common? What separates them?
Comparing USB to the others,
the Brook is closer to Tufts
academically, but much closer to
UMass in terms of cost. However,
what those two schools have that
we do not are parking and crews
that make that parking available.

There is no argument that the
parking facilities here at Stony
Brook are outright disgusting. Is
there any other school on the
planet where the parking lots are

‘not within walking distance of the
actual campus? Is there any

logical reason that why Stony
Brook cannot make
improvements in this area? They
are chopping down trees all over
theacademic quad. Why canthey
not hew down a few thousand
near the campus’ entrances and
replant them in North and South
P lots?

Outside of pure disregard to
the convenience of commuters,

who happen to make up about
half the population of this
university, is the issue of safety.
No, this is not abouit safety from
theft or assault that often occurs
three miles from campus, where
no one can effectively patrol or get
help, this is about the plain
incompetenceof the snowremoval
crews on this campus.

Sure, it only snows like this
every fifteen years. (Then again,
who knows what winter will hold
for next year). But, is that any
excuse for the absolutely
dangerous conditions with which
drivers and pedestrians have to
contend? Should students,
faculty, and staff have to take
theirlives in their handsjust to go
to class or work?

Is there any reason that a
street on campus cannot be
plowed so that two cars can pass
each other inopposite directions?
And why, because some state
worker is too lazy to do his/her
job properly? And his/her boss is
equally indolent?

How many accidents have

occurred on campus as a result
of this complete lack of
competence? How many more
will? How many people will have
to get seriously injured or killed
before someone gets off of his/
her butt and does something?

One has to wonder what has
to happen before someone “up
there” does something to help
the students on this campus.
Do we not pay tuition? Do we
not pay outrageous parking/bus
fees? Should we not be
concerned about our safety?
Should we not expect and
demand more?

No, Stony Brook’s problem
isnota planned move to Division
I; it is not the quality of
education; it is not the condition
of the buildings on campus; it is
the fact that no one cares about
the students and what the
students need to become
successful students.

Stony Brook, we have to
demand for them to care. And not
only for them to care, but for
them to do something.

EditOl"S Note - First, thanks to Mr. Kelly (letter, page 9) for divulging the information
we requested. We will check the numbers reported and respond appropriately. However, most
of the same problems remain. Your “facts” are nothing more than accusations, alle gations, and
mystical predictions. It does not really matter what some publication states about other
programs in other places. Stony Brook is not some other place, and anyone can get statistics

| to say anything.

You just cannot separate the football program from the rest of the Department of Athletics.
Everything must be considered together.
Also, if a student is spending too much time in extra—cumcular activities, it is his/her fault
- not the activity’s. '
Finally, we count 86 members of the Stony Brook football team. Get the facts and get them
right, and then we will talk.

Write Us
‘Statesman welcomes the opinions of its readers. Opinion pieces should be
no longer than 1,000 words, and letters should not exceed 500 words. Both

must be typewritten, signed and include the name and telephone number
of the writer. |

Send Letters and Opinions to Student Union Room 057, Campus Zip 3200




Opinion

Division IAA Does Not Prove Beneficial

By Michael Kelly

Iwould like to thank Thomas Masse for
his willingness to engage with me in serious
and courteous debate about Division IAA
football. At Stony Brook this winter passion
is a tonic, we hope your editor will allow us
as much space in reply to your many points
as you have taken in your own columns in
presenting them, especially since we like
and admire our present Division III sports
players and coaches.

No one person is responsible for the
sports pamphlet, butI’ve spoken with several
members of our ever-growing committee
and it’s theirimpression that team players in
classes now seemto have good manners and
to be at least as bright as other students. One
statistic of great importance here is that
Division HI players graduate at the same
rate as their classmates, while among those
in Division IAA only 51 percent as many
getthrough versus their classmates. Inshort,
tomorrow’s players will be different from
today’s. Iknow that you can’t believe this is

true: athletes are athletes, right? One faculty

 member reminded me of George Ball of the
State Department in 1964 when he warned
President Johnson that the Vietnam War
" wouldescalate to 500,000 American troops:
LBJ called Ball's warning a “foul ball.”

Please let us try to respond to some of
your remarks. :

1. Shari-Osborn has already written
aboutthe care with which she quoted campus
salaries vs. the way your paper’s editor

quoted them. Ms. Osborn, incidentally
received the best teacher rating of anyone at
the university in the 100 level course
evaluations distributed last summer by the
Office of New Student Programs.

You repeat that you took your athletic
department salary figures from a list date 6/
28/93 in the Office Of Finance and
Management. By choosing that date you are
quoting salaries in effect for July 1, 1992
through the end of June 1993. Ms. Osbom

obtained her more up-to-date listings from -

the campus office of United University
Professions. Your figures unintentionally
minimize the salaries; Ms. Osborn’s state
them [sic], as the pamphlet does, for 1994.

2. Our source for saying football is the
“most expensive” team to outfit is The
American Council onEducation. The average
Division IAA cost cited - the pamphlet
carefully uses the word “average” - to outfit
a team is an NCAA statistic quoted in The
Chronicle of Higher Education. Won’t the
cost for Division IAA be higher because the
team will be larger? Our present football
squad runs to about 45, while Georgetown’s
small Division IAA team has about 85. More
later if you will continue to debate with us on
whether we’re going to be playing schools of
the calibre of Georgetown, which has a
vigorous but small-scale competition that
draws, according to its sports information
officer, an average of 1,000 spectators to
bleacher seats.

3. AtDivisionIfootball schools students

bear anaverage of 32 percent of the costof the -

We're Looking for
‘Tomorrow's Innovators

THE FIRM

Bloomberg L.P., a leading financial information firm,
providing sophisticated data and analysis to investment profes-
sionals, and major companies around the world.

THE POSITION

Software Developers/Financial Analysts/System Programmers
for our entry- Ievel training program m New York City and

Prmceton, NJ.
REQUIREMENTS

Technically oriented, BS or MS in finance, economics, computer
science, engineering and/or mathematics background, at
least two semesters or equivalent programming coursework and
knowledge of C, Pascal, Fortran or similar language.

FOR MORE INFORMATION

. Speak to your career center representative for our videotape

and additional written materials. ‘

INTERESTED?

Please send a cover letter and resume to Stacey Marx
at Bloomberg L.P, Software Development Recruiting,
499 Park Avenue, New York, New York 10022 by March 4th.
Please indicate preference between tentative interview dates

of March 21 or 30 in New York.

athletic program. This figure was presented
by the National Association of College
Business Managers in a recent report quoted
in the pamphlet. Naturally Stony Brook
students “uncontestedly,” to quote your first
editorial on the topic, pay no more than 25
percentof the costs. Butwe are in DivisionIII
football now. Division I costs more and

henceforward the state allows the athletic -

department to charge students more than
double what it did last year. What will next
year’s fee be? And the year after that?

4, The 30 percent steroid use. among
football players is a statistic form The
Chronicle of Higher Education, the date which
is given in the sports pamphlet. I doubt that
any of our Division III players take steroids,
but the reason the NCAA has to monitor
Division IAA football players for steroids is
that it has documented widespread use of
them there.

5. As for students who can sue their
school for catastrophic football injuries, you
are incorrect to say that Stony Brook would
be insured. . SUNY is not insured for such
things. When the Staller Center was badly
flooded, there was no insurance on the
Steinway piano or the more expensive organ.
Nor were the recently stolen computers
covered. When various bulding [sic] pipes
burst this January, there was no insurance.

6. Our citations of facts and figures are
by no means infallible, and we welcome
corrections. Dean Richard Laskowski does
indeed hold a 1983 doctorate in education
from SaintJohns [sic] and wrote adissertation

entitled “A Survey of the Expectations and
Perceptions that the People of Union Free
School District #12, Malverne, New York,
Have for the Public Schools.” But generally
byciting authorities time after time our “Myths
and Facts” tried to assault a steel wall with the
artillery of honest scholarship. The remark
you quote about teachers inmy Excellence in
Teaching Award letter has nothing in my
Excellence in Teaching Award letter has
nothing to do with teachers in Stony Brook’
Department of Athletics.

We hope some students considered the
sports pamphlet with an open mind, and we
hope that youreditor will openmindedenough
to to [sic] print our response to your column.
We would like to address as length issues of
stadium size and what schools we are going
to play. The activities of our committee are
nota flash in the pan. We are now engagedin

- accurate statistical gauging of the sentiment

of entire campus community, including
alumni, on the proposed move to Division
TAA. »

Finally, you ask why we spend our own
money to publish “Myths and Facts.” An

.. alumnuscontributed $500,and several faculty

contributed sums, including royalties from
textbooks used in their Stony Brook classes.
The printer charged us nothing because his
nephew dropped out of school after spending
an excessive amount of the time in football
practice and not enough in the library. Some
students have been paid for delivering the
pamphlet; some are comnbutmg their time
for nothing.
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NOTICE TO CANDIDATES FROM THE OFFICE |

OF CONFERENCES AND SPECIAL EVENTS

1F YOU ARE PLANNING T0 PARTICIPATE IN THE
~ UNIVERSITY COMMENCEMENT CEREMONY, PLEASE TAKE
| A FEW MINUTES TO READ THIS NOTICE.

~ A Commencement Planning Guide will be mailed to all candidates who plan

to paticipate in the May 15, 1994 commencement ceremony. Candidates

| who apply for May ‘94 or August "94 graduation dates by the deadline of

Friday, February 11, 1994 will receive the Planning Guide. The Guide will
include specific information about caps and gowns, ticket distribution,
where to line up, and other information that will be needed by those
participating in the ceremony.

The Guide will be mailed to your Spring '94 local address. (December '93 |
graduates will receive the Planning Guide at their permanent address.) Any
change of local address between now and early February 1994 must be
reported to the Registrar's Office to assure delivery of the Planmng Guide
and other related mailings.

The Planning Guide will be mailed in mid April. Graduation candidates who

" have not recieved it by April 21st should alert the office ‘offConferencves and
~ Special Events without delay.

IN ORDER TO OBTAIN 2 TICKETS FOR THE GRADUATION CEREMONY,

' CANDIDATES WILL NEED TO RETURN A CEREMONY ATTENDANCE
FORM (CONTAINED IN THE PLANNING GUIDE) TO THE OFFICE OF
CONFERENCES AND SPECIAL EVENTS, ROOM 440, ADMINISTRATION
BUILDING, NO LATER THAN APRIL 27, 1994. |




By Tom Berkin
Special To Statesman

With new artists arriving daily in the
hip-hop spotlight, it’s relatively hard to
stay famous and not become a one-hit
wonder. Yaggfu Front seems to have the
potential to become a big act, and stay big.
Yaggfu Front’s debut full length release
“Action Packed Adventure! The Original
Motion Picture Soundtrack” is a promising
start towards the big time.

Yaggfu is a North Carolina hip-hop
trio that uses many different samples from
a variety of sources. Samples from jazz
artists such as Roy Ayers and Ramsey
Lewis are all over this CD as well as.some
whose origins are only known to Yaggfu
Front. The group’s sound has elements that

are similar to LL Cool J and B1z Markxe ..

but one step better.
The trio of Jingle Bel, Spin 4th, and
D’ranged & Damaged make listening to
* their CD an event rather than just a hip-hop
record. The CD opens with an
announcement for the audience as if they
were atamovie theater, Other very creative
touches are sprinkled throughout the album.

Total Destruction Of The Ears

By Dominick A. Miserandino
Special to the Statesman

After listening to the album “Total
Destruction,” by Unsane, the first thing
that struck me, was the front and back
cover, which presented acarafter adeadly
accident, ‘with blood strewn about the
wreckage. Ithought about the pain which
must have been caused in this accident
and then soon learned a much worse pain
would develop from simply listening to
the album. ,

If you are into hard core metal, you
might have the ability to listen to this, but
even then, it would require extensive
_ recovery time in group therapy. How I
managed to drudge my way through the
entire 12 track CD, I will never know, but
I’m sure I will feel the residual effects for
days.

Being as fair as p0551ble I med
finding something salvageable within this
disarray of pandemonium. Trying to list
their good qualities, I can honestly say
that they do have a basic sense of thythm
and a clear knowledge of how to waste a
perfectly good recording contract. Other
than that, they are relatively incoherent to
understand and lack any basic sense of
melody, éven for those people into
extremely bad heavy metal. If yourmotive

Campus L|fe People and Events

Yaggtu Front: Actlon Packed Adventure'

One thing might sound familiar to Stony
Brook listeners: Yaggfu Front includes a
phonemail message fromtheircollege days
at NC State.

One of the most impressive things
about Yaggfu Front was the fact that their
lyrics were not all about blunt baking and
bitch bashing. The record does contain
some blue language, but no more than an
average R rated movie. Most of their
material comes fromcollegiate experiences,
and observing the way things are for Yaggfu
Front.

The trio includes an admlrable bonus
track at the close of the CD: “My D—k Is
So Large!” Yaggfu Front really didn’t
deserve the “Parental Advisory Explicit
Lyrics” for their album; so they openly
warn their audience that the track is for
adults only, and they explain if the album
was going to get stickered, it might as well
deserve it. :

The bottom line on this CD is a raw, -
edgy production thathas seeds of greatness.
Itis not, however, greatin itself. Withmore
polishing and skill building, Yaggfu Front
will definitely have the skills to pay the
bills.

is to kill your poor grandmother, or scare
away your roomimate so you can get a
double-single room, then repeatedly
playing this album will do trick.

After the abuse I put myself through
by listening to this album, I made an
attempt to do one more review. The second
album is called “Deafening Divinities
with Aural Affinities,” a compilation
album with artists from The Beggar’s
Banquet record label. On this album are
songs from The Charlatans, Buffalo Tom,
The Dylans, and Peter Murphy.

With acompilation, one has toexpect
a diversity of music, and this album
certainly does that, with songs ranging

from hard to soft and brilliant to simply

mediocre. However, there was nothing as -
bad as the “wonderfully entertaining”
work mentioned in the first two
paragraphs. Out of the whole album, the

‘best track is by Peter Murphy, called,
“Cut’s YouUp.” The songisanalternative

rock dance track, very similarto Depeche -
Mode and Duran Duran. This album also
has the group, The Go Betweens, doing
“Bye Bye Pride,” which is just as
noteworthy. Overall, most of the artists
on the Beggar’s Banquet label are

" definitely worth buying and all of them .

are at least worth a listen.

Yaggfu Front seems to have the potential to be a big hit.

It's painful to listen to Unsane. Not Plctured but revnewed is “Deafenmg Divinities w:th
Aural Affinities®.

correct answer. In the event that nobody guesses the exact
be the  person who guesses the dat '

e closest to the
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SB Magazine Needs Writers

Statesman's Award Winning Features Section Can Use Dedlcated
Writers. Call Joe at 632-6479.

SB Magazme Great Features Every Monday

4 TAX RETURNS |
% ACCOUNTING SERVICES |
% FINANCIAL PLANNING

“ FINANCIAL ADVICE

ARTHUR S. GOLNICK
=~ 98 SYCAMORE CIRCLE
STONY BROOK, NY 11790

(516) 751-6421

QUALIFICATIONS:

™ CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANT
® INTERNAL REVENUE SERVICE - 30 YEARS

MEMBER:

™ ASSOCIATION OF GOVERNMENT
ACCOUNTANTS

™ AMERICAN INSTITUTE OF CERTIFIED
PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

1 & NEW YORK STATE SOCIETY OF

CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS

'ACCOUNTANT

Draw The Line With Ary Rosenbaum
Every Thursday In Statesman.

Northwestern College of Chiropractic

is now accepting applications for its next three entering classes.
{September 1994, January 1995, April 1995)

General requirements at time of entry include:

* Approx. 2-3 years of college in a a life or health science degree program.
* A minimum G.PA. of 2.5. A more competitive G.DA. is favored,

¢ A personal interest in a career as a primary care physician.

Northwestern offers:

* A professional school of 500 students w1th student faculty ratio of 12:1.

* A well-rounded education in Basic and Clinical Sciences, Diagnosis, X- -1ay,
and Chiropractic,

» Full accreditation by North Central Association of Colleges and Schools
and the Council on Chiropractic Education.

AN ESy
& 3

N Call: 1-800-888-4777 or

| = Write: Director of Admissions
Forswe 2501 West 84th Street, Minneapolis, MN 55431
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A Lounge To Call Their Own

By Joe Fraioli

Statesman Associate Features Editor

The Graduate Student Organization is tired of being
transplanted. In the late 1980’s, the GSO was told to pack
up their belongings and remove their lounge from the Old
Chemistry building. Last year, the GSO office was
excommunicated from Central hall due to the up and
coming renovations.

“It {the lounge] closed because it was a financial loss
and there were complaints from academic units in that
building,” said Chris Kushmerick, treasurer of the Graduate
Student Organization. “When they closed it, FSA pledged
to open a graduate student lounge once space was located.”

Space was finally spotted this academic year, in the
Fanny Brice Food Mall, located in Eleanor Roosevelt
Quad. According to Kushmerick, this allocation of space
took years to accomplish. “In 1991, the GSO made a
platform to open the lounge under the presidency of John
Nolan,” he said. “From that point on, we’ve been looking
for space.”

The search for space included looking at the former
Rainy Night House spot and the bi-level in the Student
Union. In the Spring of 1993, the Fannie Brice Food Mall
closed down and members of the FSA Board of Directors
deemed the space worthy of consideration for a lounge.

Last Thursday, the new graduate student lounge held
its grand opening with a jazz, rhythm and blues band and
free wine. “It went well,” said Gary Halada, an active
committee member and director of entertainment. “Over
130 graduates came through. The weather slowed things
down.”

The grand opening was scheduled to last two days, but
had to be cancelled on Friday due to the weather. “Friday
was going to be a pretty rowdy night, where we were going
to sell beer,” said Kushmerick. “We had scheduled a
comedian who appeared on the Conan O’Brien Show and
in Caroline’s in the city.”

The second night of the grand opening may be
scheduledinacouple of weeks, but the lounge will continue
nonetheless. A string quartet is scheduled to appear on the
24th. “We want to have a wide cultural diversity and wide
variety of entertainment,” said Halada. “We’re planning to
have poetry readings, films and an open-mike night with
people who want to come and play guitar.”

“We want it to be a pretty quiet place where people can
relax and study,” said Kushmerick who is also chairman of
the GSO Lounge Committee. “We also want to getalarge
number of subscriptions of magazines and trade journals,
so people can go read and hang out.”

The student lounge will open today from 4 to 10 p.m.
and will be open through Friday with the same hours.
Admission is free and open to anyone. “Our plan is to get
a liquor license and serve beer and wine in the evening
hours,” said Kushmerick. “But, until then, we have decided
to open as a cafe. We have coffee, expresso, cappucino and
lots of healthy food.” '

Once the GSO lounge serves alcohol in the evening
hours, admission will be given only to adults 21 and over.
Kushmerick said that an admission fee will be charged
when performances are given by bands and guests. The

Student Lounge '

P T T T T T T T e

cover charge will be small enough to just cover the cost of
the live entertainment.

The future of the GSO lounge includes coming up with
a name and possibly providing services for students and
faculty. “We’re trying to come up with a new name,” said
Kushmerick. “At this point, we’re officially calling the it,
‘The Spot.”” _

Food service will be contracted with an off campus
establishment in Queens. Items will include ethnic and
vegetarian foods which will be all natural. Pizza and other
fast foods will also be served to those requesting it. “The
thing that’s going to make The Spot unique is the food,”
said Kushmerick.

The Spot will also try to uphold a “no trash” policy in

- Statesrﬁanl ohnhu ‘
Dr. Feelgood playing at the opening of the new Graduate

© Visa U.8.A. Inc. 1994

whichall food will be served on china plates with silverware

and drinks served in glasses. .

Kushmerick also said that xerox, fax, and postage
stamp machines are an option to include in the services the
lounge would provide. After refurbishing . the lounge,
members of GSO alsoinvite studentclubs and organizations
to hold their meetings in specially designed rooms to suit
those needs.

- Halada said that the members of GSO are currently
accepting ideas and' suggestions for programming and
entertainment events. “It’s been a long time coming, but
hopefully we’ll expand rapidly,” he said.

Now all the Graduate Student Organization has to

worry about, is the weather pushing them around.
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New Book Predicted To Rock Campus Sex

By Joe Fraioli

Statesman Associate Features Editor

Students who are taking advantage of the more liberal

" and tolerant attitudes about sex on the college campus

won’t be happy with a new book due out in April.

The book, entitled, “98% Of The People You Know
& Love Are In Dangerous Sexual Situations,” was written
by Rev. Edmond Locklear Jr. to get a message out to

students concerning their sexual habits. “Ninety percent of”

the violent and untimely deaths of young people is sex
related,” said Locklear. “The changes made today are not
doing enough to educate the students.”

Locklear also said that students who are not engaging

in campus sex due to a lack of knowiedge on what is right
and wrong and a fear of sexually transmitted diseases, will
have their questions answered in this book. “My book is
knowledge,” he said. “Itis real today. We need to get more
knowledge out so that students can understand more.”
. AlthoughLockleardoesn’thave any statistical support
for his book’s title, he would say that 98% of the college
students are sexually aciive, putting themselves in what
could be dangerous sexual situations. “I would believe
that,” said Gina Vanacore, hall director of Schick College.
“If you include relationships that are unhealthy.”

Locklear said this number comes about because
students are conditioned by free television, magazines,
music and parents who have lost control. “But, even if the
majority of college students are in dangerous sexual
situations, that does not make wrong sex right,” he said.

The paperback, published by WFCPress of Pembroke,
North Carolina, is structured with a short story for each
chapter, followed by prompts for talking about that
dangerous situation and for talking properly about sex.

“I feel a good deal of the campus community is
misinformed or not knowledgeable about certain things
which could be dealt with in the book,” said Omar
Villacorta, a senior.

Rev.Locklear said that he hopes college students will
learn from the illustrative short stories on how torecognize
a dangerous sexual sitation, where the danger lies and
how to get out of the situation safely. Locklear also hopes
students will pass some of their knowledge from the book
to other students. Included with the book, is a booklet

titled, “Do Something Great! Stage A Dorm Sex Talk.”

“I’'min favor of it [cducationals on sex],” said Valerie
Gurka, hall director of Keller International College. “I
think that there is always information about safer sex, such
as new findings and new information on STD’s.”

“These talks will give students who are already in
dangerous sexual situations, knowledge and a choice,”
said Locklear. “I believe young people staging dorm sex
talks are going to make a difference.”

Stony Brook currently has a program that encourages
communication among peers. “Step Beyond,” is a campus-
wide program that spurs on conversation among the students
involved to give themselves more of an understanding
about sex. “I'm all for peers educating other peers,” said
Susan Friedman, hall director of the Langmuir College of
Human Development and advisor to Step Beyond. “We
[try to answer] what we can do as a campus to inform other
students and what we can do as a campus to make it safer.”

The shortstories in the book include different situations
to bring out a point. Some examples include a woman who
has sex with a different partner almost every night,
bisexuals, gays, lesbians, a drug addict and a straight
heterosexual male. The book ends by reprinting a tract
titled, “The Six Supreme Principles Of Human Sex.”

“Ibelieve if young men and women knew the truth, it
would help stem the tide of hundreds of thousands of
young people getting shot, stabbed, raped and so on,” said
Locklear. “I’m excited because this book gives the truth.”

Locklear’s “truth” includes the belief that sex is not a
gift one should enjoy without a responsibility and there is
aspiritual encasement around human sex and itis dangerous
to breach that encasement. “I feel this is a true revelation,”
he said. “We are not alone in this world.”

As you may have guessed, Locklear’s book does get
highly religious at times. Locklear believes that evil spirits
cause a person to want sex and sex itself is part of our
punishment because of Adam’s sin. He also believes that
homosexuals are suffering under an affliction of Satan and
that they can be helped and should he condidered in a
different light. “We shouldn’tbe interestedin angels,” said
Locklear. “We should be mterestcd in evil spirits and how

- to avoid them.”

The publishers say “98% Of The Pcople YouLove &
Know Are In Dangerous Sexual Situations” wil! be one of

1943,
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the most controversial books to be published this decade.
The author himself claims it will rock campuses around
the country. “I’m hoping my book will shake people up
and show them that human sex is different and not
something to be taken lightly,” said Locklear. “Let’s warn
[students] human sex is pockmarked by dangerous and
deadly potholes.”

“I think it would be interesting reading,” said
Villacorta. “Something about sex grabs your attention.”

The Church Conference asked Locklear to withdraw
his book and reprimanded him not to mention it in his
sermon. “The title does not invite people to try to change

- other people,” he said. “But, if people will just see their

own situations reflected in this book and start talking, I

~ think my mission will be accomplished.”
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HELP WANTED
ATTENTION Help Wanted - Day/night
GRADUATES!!! waitresses,  waiters
CAREER RESEARCH, competitive wages, pleasant

Farmingville , NY.
Accounting, Engineering,
Investment Banking. Find and
land the right job with the right
firm. Call our recorded
message toll free for
information regarding our
research packets. 1-800-689-
AJOB.

COLLEGE GRADS/PART
TIME. KAPLAN, the nation's
#1 test prep company, is

‘looking for Long Island grads

who aced their standardized
tests and want to teach others
to do the same. If you're
intelligent, dynamic, altruistic,
funnyandareal attention getter
in front of a classroom, call
Vicent Gaetano, {212) 977-
8200, ext. 3018.

Summer Employment
Kitchen, Waitstaff, Bar Staff -
Wanted for Oceans Bar

B Restaurant Nightclub in "The

Hamptons". Room & Board
included for qualified
candidates. Send Resume or
Apply in Person at Park Bench
Restaurant in Stony Brook. °

*%% SPRING BREAK ***
Cancun, Bahamas, Jamaica,
Florida & Padre! 110%Lowest
Price Guarantee! Organize 15
friends and your trip is FREE!
TAKE ABREAK STUDENT
TRAVEL (800) 328-7283.

Delicounter/Delivery Person
$7 - $12 per hour depending
Apply in
person, University Sub & Grill

(Next to Park Bench) Mon. -.

Thurs. & Sat. after 3PM. 1095
Route 25A, Stony Brook.

working conditions. Apply in
person Monday thiru Thursday
and Saturday after 3 p.m. The
Park Bench, 1095 Route 25A,
Stony Brook.

PARIS, SYDNEY, HONG
KONG. Fly worldwide for as
low as $99.00 round trip as an
aircourier. For 144-page guide
of courier companies, contacts,
and travel discount info., send

$12.95 to: Field Travel.

Services, Dept. #T5179, P.O.
Box 45760, Seattle, WA 98145
- 60day money-back guarantee
2 hairstylists needed with a
following for a progressive
salon in Smithtown. Call
Michael at 265-2740.

AA CRUISE AND TRAVEL
EMPLOYMENT GUIDE.
Earn Big $$$ + travel the world
free (Caribbean, Europe,
Hawaii, and more!) Hurry!
Busy Spring and Summer
seasons rapidly approaching.
Free student travel club
membership! (919) 929-4398
Ext. C76.

Waiter/Waitress - Experience
peferred. Must train with us.
Apply in peron at TheVillage
Way - 106 Main Street, Port

Jeferson.
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AFTERNOON FREE?
"EARN UP TO $15/HOUR

~ «... WORKING 1 PM TO 5 PM SELLING PHONE
COMPANY SERVICES FOR THE LARGEST AGENCY
ON LONG ISLAND. AVERAGE REPS EARN $300/WK!
NO LIMIT ON EARNINGS. IMMEDIATE OPENINGS.
PAID TRAINING, BONUSES, AND INCENTIVES.
CONVENIENT HAUPPAUGE LOCATION.
CALL MR. ROBERTS AT 516-231-7272, EXT. 229,
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ATHLETE OF THE WEEK

Gill Running For A tol

By Mark Peterson
Special to Statesman

Senior Roger Gill qualified for the NCAA Division

III Indoor Track and Field championships atlast Sunday’s
PAC championships, capturing the 400 meter dash with a
time of 49.7 seconds in the Indoor Sports Complex. Gill
also took second place in the 200 meter dash to give Stony
Brookasecond place finish. Inqualifying forthe NCAA’s,
Gill was named the Statesman/VIP.Club Athlete of the
Week.

The NCAA'’s will take place at the University of
Wisconsin-Oskosh on March 11 and 12; however, Gill is
already looking past the indoor championships. “My main

focus on the indoor season has been to use itas awarm-up

for outdoors. We started late indoors, so I'm still working
to get into shape.”

“We’re not concentrating on the indoor NCAA’s with
Roger,” agreed Jim Meegan, Stony Brook’s men’s track
and field head coach. “Qur goal is to get himn to peak at the
Mizuno Invitational in Fairfax, VA just before the outdoor
championships.”

Meegan, who is in his first year with Stony Brook,

READ STATESMAN, TWICE WEEKLY.

Ston Brook Women s

Health Services

Family Planning e Sterilization
J Pre Natal Care

Abortions: Awake or Asl
confidential e safe
¢ moderate cost

Free Pregnancy Testing

Complete Obstetrical and
Gynecological Care

by Licensed Obs/Gyn Specialists

APPOINTMENTS ONLY (516) 751-2222
2500 Nesconset Hw‘y. . Stony Brook

Roger Gill

INTHE ARMY,
* NURSES AREN'T JUSTINDEMAND.
THEY'RE IN COMMAND.

Any nurse who just wants a job can

find one. But if youe a nurs-

ing student who wants to be in

with your level of experience. As

an Army. officer, you'll command the

also has Gill training differently than he had in the past.
“Last year we would train hard one day and then go light
the next day,” said Gill. “This year, coach Meegan has us
going hard every day. Over the winter break he had us
working out twice a day, using weights, which 1 had never
done before.”

Itis too early to tell whether the new training program
is paying off, but Gill is not about to doubt his new coach.
“IThave confidence in him {Meegan]. He has adjusted very
well to the team,” said Gill. “I’m going to keep working
hard to get to the outdoor national championships, andI'm
trusting him to help me get there.”

Gill, Stony Brook’s Male Athlete of the Year last
year, has already achieved a great deal as a Patriot. He has
been an All-American three times: once as a freshman in
the outdoor 200 meter dash, and in both the indoor and
outdoor 400 meter dash last year as a junior. How does he
stay motivated? “It’ s my last year,” said Gill. “I have to
get it done this year.”

“Roger has nothmg left to prove other than winning a
national championship,” commented Meegan. “I believe
he can do it. He’s worked harder than he has in the last
three year’s, and hopefully it will all pay off.”

command of your own career, consider
the Army Nurse Corps. You'll be treated as
a competent professional, given your own

patients and responsibilities commensurate

respect you deserve. And with the added
benefits only the Army can offer—a $5000
signing bonus, housing allowances and 4
weeks paid vacation—you'll be well in com-

mand of your life. Call $:800-USA ARMY.

ARMY NURSE CORPS. BE ALL YOU CAN BE.

HARD HITTING
PRO SPORTS
ACTION.

THE PRO ZONE

EVERY THURSDAY
IN STATESMAN
SPORTS




SPORTS BRIEFS

McMullen Reaches Milestone

Women'’s basketball head coach Dec
McMullen recorded his 200th career
victory Sunday when the Lady Pats beat
Vassar College. McMullen, in his twelfth
year at Stony Brook now possesses a 200-
106 record, through last Sunday’s win on
the road at Vassar.

In the game, senior captain Joan
Gandolf scored 19 points on eight of ten
shooting plus tenrebounds. And freshman
Kim Canada had 17 points (eight of nine),
eight boards, and four steals.

The Lady Patriots are at home twice
this week (see below).

Weather or not...

If any fans were crazy enough to
travel to Staten Island, Mount Saint Mary,
Hamilton, or New Haven CT, they were
most likely disappointed. Every game,
match, and meet was either postponed or
cancelled. The men’s and women’s
basketball teams’ games and the squash
team’s match will be rescheduled.
However, the men’s and women’s track
teams’ meet at the CTC Championships
have been cancelled.

The women’s basketball team will
play Monday (hopefully) at home against
William Patterson at 6:00 p.m; and the
men will be at Kings Point (USMMA) at
7:45 p.m. Both teams are home Thursday
- the men at 5:00 p.m. and the women at
7:00 p.m. - for their last regular season
home games. A double-header, whatbetter
way to end the home season?

The squash team is off until next

- weekend’s Cornell Round Robin on

Saturday and Sunday.
Cajun Party Time
The men’s rugby club. flew to New
Orleans on Thursday to take part in a
national ragby tournament during thecity’s
Mardi Gras celebration. Assuming they are
not delayed by more severe weather, we
will have a report from Louisiana next
Monday.
The Garden Game
Time is running_out, but it is not too
late to get your tickets for the men’s
basketball team’s game at Madison Square
Garden on Sunday February 27. Ticket for
the St. John’s/Syracuse (Noon) and the
Stony Brook/Manhattanville (2:00 p.m.)

double-header are on sale in the Indoor -

Sports Complex main office. Game tickets
are available from Judy Christ for $18 and
advance discount train tickets are available

from Sam Kornhauser for $6. Train tickets

must be purchased before February 25.
Become Part of the Move

As the Department of Athletics moves .

toward Divisionl, Statesman Sportsis there.
We will follow the Seawolves every step of
the way, helping in any way we can. If you
are interested in writing for Statesman
Sports, we would be more thanhappy to get
you started immediately. We are currently
looking for writers for lacrosse, baseball,
softball, men’s tennis, rugby, and men’s
and women’s track.

Call Tom at 632-6479 tojoin the team.

-- Compiled By Thomas Masse

Statesman Live!
Thursdays at 2 PM,

WUSB 90.1 FM

PREEEEEEEEEEEEEEEEDREEERRRRRREEEEEERRRE

Join

Statesman.
Call 632-6479)

(516) 941- 4545

‘STONY BROOK BEVERAGE, INC.
COLD BEER, SODA & KEGS

710 ROUTE 25A, SETAUKET

~ FREE BREAKFAST BAR

' oFREE local phone calls

eNew Private Jacuzzi Rooms
*FREE HBO and CNN

| *Closest hotel to SUNY . *Handicap accessible
© rooms
M
fﬁﬁﬂpﬁﬂngghux
EXPRESS PHONE
"The value speaks for ltself” (516) 471-8000
3131 Nesconset Highway OR 1-800-HOLIDAY

P.0. Box 1536, Stony Brook, NY 11790-1536

STUDENT POLITY
ASSOCIATION

SENIOR
PORTRAITS

Attention all Seniors who have not
already had their portrait taken for the
"94 yearbook; Empire Studios will be
here for the last time this year, Feb. 28
to Mar. 4 to complete the Senior
Portaits. Sign up sheets, to schedule
sittings, will be posted Feb. 21 to Feb.
25 in the Stony Brook Union from 9:00
am to 4:30 pm.

If you would like to work on the
yearbook orhave any questions, please
call 632-6453.

mmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmmm

‘*Meeting Rooms
*Non-Smoking floors
eIn-room movies -

FAX (516) 471-8623
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The Legend Behind The Logo&

Forthose of you livingincaves, Stony Brook officially
unveiled its new nickname and coordinating logo last
week. And in case you have not been paying attention, the
new name (as of July 1) is the Seawolves. Of course, most
of you are probably wondering “What the hellis aseawolf?”

Greg Economou, our esteemied money man, has been

asked this a million and a half times. His answer has been, 7

“it’samystical creature that guards Stony
Brook.” He said thathe Justmade that up,
but I am not so sure.

The truth is, I had an amazing
supernatural experience last fall. What
happened was that an Opening Week
Activities comedy show was cancelled
and I spent an evening looking out over
Mount Sinai Harbor. It was very windy
(see Statesman 9/1/93).1could notreveal

what else really happened that night for SCARLET AND GRAY
“fear they would lock me up and throw =ne-————————— by the spirit. The wolf thought carefully

THOMAS MASSE

away the key.
But now the time has come.
As I'looked out over the harbor that

night, I watched the lightning and I listened to the wind. -

And, lordy, how the wind howled! Now, I've heard the
wind howl before, but on this strange evening, the howl
had a certain - well, “life-like” quality to it.

I scanned into the harbor, and in the brief flashes of

light, I saw a large shape in the water. At first, I was .

alarmed. I thought it may be a person drowning. Then, I
realized that it was not human, and it was not drowning.
However, ‘'what it was I had no clue. Being one for
adventure, I decided to investigate.

As I came to the shore, so did the shape. It buoyed
itself, floating steadily as if it were treading water. Of what
I could see, it had the torso and head of a wolf. I could not
see its lower half. It let loose a horrifying howl as Jacob
Marley did in Charles Dicken’s A Christmas Carol.
Unarmed, in spite of the slight fear, I advanced cautiously.

The creature rose to its full height of eight feet -

agh I still could not see below its waist.

Then it spoke. '

“For thirty-five years I have waited. Now the time has

ne,” it bellowed.

_ “What the heck are you talking about?” I asked.

‘ait. Better yet. What the heck are you?”

. “Listen quietly, and I shall tell a tale,” it responded,

ching me inits fiery gaze. And with that the world about

changed. Itled me on through astral nights and galactic

/s to a time before Stony Brook was Stony Brook.
We arrived in Oyster Bay in 1957. Scenes passed

quickly before us and I could not keep up with the
commentary. Unfortunately, most of the history of this
institution seems to be forgotten and lost.

But then one vision became clear. A wolf, struggling,
dragging a limp-bodied, drowning college student from
the bay. Of course, it looked as though it was attacking the
student. So, of course, town and college officials tracked
- the animal. The wolf was spotted and was

wounded in the hind quarter.

It crawled into the brush along the
shoreline, and hid until nighttime. When it
was breathing its last, a spirit of some sort
came upon it. The spirit gave the wolf its
strength back, but was unable to repair the
wounded leg. So it replaced the wolf’s
lower half with a powerful tail, like that of
a dolphin.

The wolf was also granted one request

and replied “I want to protect this school
and be held in favor by its inhabitants.”

,“Be careful what you wish for,” said
the spirit. “Your request is granted.”

Careful, indeed. It took almost forty years for the -

latter part of its wish to come to pass. But I digress.

The “seawolf” patrolled about Long Island Sound by
Oyster Bay until the university moved to Stony Brook.
Since then, the creature has done the same off the shore of
Stony Brook and the surrounding area. Many a time has
this creature of legend aided the people of USB, but
seldom has it been spotted. In fact, those who have seen it

- knew not how to describe it, and no identification has ever

been made.
But recently, the seawolf - the Stony Brook Seawolf,
if you will - has made ready itself. On blustery nights, like

the one last September to those of recent eves, it has been

out. And, if you listen closely on those nights, you can hear
its howl on the whisperings of the winds.

There is only one Stony Brook Seawolf, but because
of what was promised to him, we will all be Stony Brook
Seawolves. The legend does not end here. Stay tuned to
future installments of Scarlet and Gray for the rest of the
story.

. Fall Coaches (continued)

Last week, I addressed the issue of Fall ‘93 Coach of
the Year. I do not think it would be fair for me to choose
one of those three coaches above the others. In"fact, I am
afraid that after choosing one, accusations would come
from everywhere but the Department of Athletics that I
chose,- not on the basis of merit, but on the basis of

COME FIND OUT ABOUT PROGRAMS IN ISRAEL FOR TOURING,
L%AR\I/EEUNG STUDYING VOLUNTEER WORK INTERNSHIPS, AND

REPRESENTATIVES FROM MANY ISRAELI UNIVERSITIES AND
OTHER AGENCIES WILL BE HERE.

ALL THE ISRAEL INFO YOU NEED HERE ON CAMPUS!

Sponsored by Hillel Student Club 2-6565

favoritism. It is sad that we all must fall victim to that kind
of lunacy, but so be it.

Inlightof this, I would like to congratulate all of Stony
Brook’s fall coaches for one of the best fall seasons in
recent memory, and I am glad that I got to share so many
of those special moments.

A few week ago I told all those who did not want to
join Stony Brook on its journey to Division I to get off the
bandwagon at the nextstop. Well, that stop was at the press

.conference last Thursday. We are not stopping again. If

you want to get off now, there is only one thing I can
recommend: jump.

“If you’re not part of the Spirit, you’re part of the
Problem.”

Welcome Aboard

I have my first new writer in the sports department.
His name is Kris Doorey. I would like to welcome him
aboard the staff. I am positive that he will do a tremendous
job for Statesman, for the coaches, and for the Umversuy

Oh, One More Thing... .

Contrary to popular belief, I really do have crumpets
down here.




Pats Icemen Tough Out Long Weekend "

By Lou Megna
Statesmaq Staff Writer

The Stony Brook ice
hockey club, faced with
adversity of all kinds even
before the team hit the ice for
its first practice this year, has

_HOCKEY

up aneasy two points against the pitiful, yet
thoroughly dedicated, Stevens Tech club
February 4 atthe Rinx. Goalies Steve Aracri
and Scott Bonner shared a
shutout in the 13-0 romp that
was called off after after two
periods because of the “mercy
rule” employed by the

always responded well under Patriots 13 Metropolitan Collegiate

the toughest circumstances. Hockey Conference (MCHC).

Last weekend was the most Stevens 6 The easy win was little

trying stretch in recent Pats . more than a warm-up for a

history, as they played three Patrlots 3 much tougher match the next

gamesin alittle more than fifty . e night against divisional rival
_ hours. Fal’mlngdalel Fagrmingdale. '

" Showing typical Stony Saturday’s game at the
Brook backbone, the Patriots Siena 6 Rinx was by far the hardest
won two of the three games. . hitting contest through half of
Most importantly, they gave Patl‘lots 3 the Brook’s season, as anyone

the Siena Saints, last years’
league champions, a rough

lesson in grinding, playoff-style hockey,

despite losing 6-3.
ThePats began the weekend by picking

essmsessnssnwsn Would expect when these two

rivals get together Although
the Rams were impressive with their solid
defensive brand of hockey, it was the
punishment the Patriots dished out that

opened up room for forwards Scott
Kendrick and Brian Karp to score picture-
perfectgoalsin the second and third periods.
These two goals added to senior forward
Ray Buckman’s first of the season, let
Stony Brook stretch their winning streak
over Farmingdale to five, and evened their
divisionalrecord to two wins and twolosses.

The pounding the Patriots pasted on
the Rams seemed tq take somewhat of a
toll on the team, perhaps tiring it a bit for
the long trip to Albany to face the Saints
of Siena on Sunday. Fatigue may have
been a factor early as the Brook handed a
three to nothing lead to the defending
champs. The Saints would up their lead to
four-zip early in the second and then got
every chance to increase theirlead by way
of a succession of generous calls by the
hometown referees. _

The Pats, bent on sticking it to Siena
and the refs, owned the game the rest of
the way, as defenseman Mike Stillwagon’s
backhanded goal and torrid Karp’s two

scores drew the game to 5-3 with more
than ten minutes to play. The -Saints,

-dancing on their bench while they enjoyed

their early lead, seemed to forget their
dance steps the rest of the way, and needed
help from the officials to stop the Pats
from rallying for an upset. Karp was
whistled for a mysterious interference
penalty and subsequent ten-minute major
misconduct penalty, and was finally held
in check as he served those penalties for
the latter part of the final period.

The exhausted Patriots made no
excuses after handling the Saints’ late
barrage of cheap shots. When asked about
the impact of the officials on the game,
Buckman said, “there were some

questionable calls, but we have to expect
thatby now. We just have torise aboveit.”

Any rematch with Siena would have
to occur during the playoffs. Stony Brook’s
playoff hopes seem to be more of a reality
now that early season injuries and and

their toughest weekend are behind them.
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Still Stru

geling

Disappointing Loss Sets Pats Back A Step

By Kris Doorey

Special to Statesman

Just three days after its biggest victory
of the season, a 64-58 win over Hunter
College on Monday, the men’s basketball
team practically handed
New Jersey Institute of
Technology a win in a

* crucial Skyline Conference -

STONY BROOK STATESMAN MONDAY, FEBRUARY 14, 1994

NJIT
Patriots

battle. :

The Highlanders,
winners of nine straight
games, took full advantage
of 18 Stony Brook turnovers
to edge the Patriots 66-61 Thursday night
at the Indoor Sports Complex. The loss
drops the Patriots (4-2, 9-9) into third place
in the Skyline Conference behind NJIT (6-
1,14-3) and Hunter (7-2, 18-2).

Stony Brook head basketball coach

Bemard Tomlin put it simply, “Basically
we didn’t deserve to win the game.”
. Andrew South and Clarence Pierce
combined to score 41 points and grabbed
nine rebounds. apiece to lead the
Highlanders. Pierce led the Highlanders in
the scoring column with 21, but it was
South, a 6’8"’ junior, who really hurt the
Pats.

South, who.finished with 20 points,
was three-for-three from beyond the three-
point arc, including one the first time he
touched the ball in the second half to give
the Highlanders the lead, 34-33.“Youdon’t
expect a big guy like him to pop out and
shoota three-pointer,” Tomlin said. “When
you are having a good night everything
seems to go in and tonight he was on.”

Michel Savane’s dunk with 7:47
remaining in the game knotted the contest -
at 46, but the Pats left the arena for the next
three minutes as NJIT went on an 8-Orun to
take a 54-46 lead with four minutes left.

Men's Hoops

The NJIT lead never got below four
the rest of the way. :

The Patriots were in control of the
game for all of the first half, including a
nine-point lead, 19-10, six minutes into the
contest. NJIT battled back, but the Patriots
never gave in taking a 29-28
led into the locker room.

Stony Brook didn’t help
itself any committing nine
66 tumovers in each half, most of
: them due to the Highlanders
61 pressing defense. “We really
didn’t handle the pressure as
well as we did on Monday

“against Hunter,” Tomlin said. “Our guards
are young and we had trouble with their

pressure defense.*
“You have to master all of the
fundamentals to beat a good basketball

- team and tonight all of our errors were

fundamental,” Tomlin added. -

- The Patriots played a strong defensive.
game limiting NJIT to 33 percent shooting
from the field, but the Highlanders were
able to get to the free-throw line 30 times,
connecting on 21. In contrast, Stony Brook
made it to the foul line only 11 times-
making seven. ,

“The reason that we didn’t get to the
foul line is because we couldn’t get many
quality shots,” Tomlin said. “Not being
able to get quality shots goes back to us not
being able to beat the press.”

Billy Turnage paced the Patriots’
offense with 19 points, while Vernard
Williams and Savane connected for 13

apiece. KoJo Black led the Patriots on the -

boards with nine rebounds. Savane and
Ron Duckett each grabbed eight boards.
“Michel has been a big guy for us
all season,” Tomlin said. “He has stretches
where he just does everything for us, but
we have to get him the ball more. Tonight,

he only took six shots and that is mainly
because we couldn’t get the ball inside.”
Another contributing factor to the
Patriots’ loss was its lack of bench
production. Five Stony Brook subs

Freshman KoJo Black did more damage off the boards than frorh the floor.

Statesman/ John Chu

combined for 24 minutes and scored zero
points,

The Patriots will travel to Kings Point
tonight at 7:45 p.m. to take on USMMA in
a conference match.

PATRIOT ACTION THIS WEEK

Home Games in BOLD

MONDAY TUESDAY

WEDNESDAY

THURSDAY

FRIDAY

SATURDAY

SUNDAY




